SOUTHWEST MICHIGAN CENTER FOR ORTHOPAEDICS
& SPORTS MEDICINE
FINANCIAL POLICY

*PLEASE KEEP THIS FOR YOUR RECORDS*

Thank you for choosing Southwest Michigan Center for Orthopaedics & Sports
Medicine for your orthopaedic care. We are committed to providing the best care
possible. The following document explains our financial policy, which we ask you
to review at this time and sign.

INSURANCE

Orthopaedic surgery is a specialty practice and your insurance carrier may
require that you obtain a referral from your primary care provider before being
seen. As the insured member, this is your responsibility. We recommend that
you contact your health insurance carrier to determine whether you need a
referral before scheduling an appointment. Our practice participates in most local
insurance plans and we can provide you with the list of insurance companies that
we do participate with. Ultimately, however, it is your responsibility to determine
whether or not we are a participating provider for your insurance carrier.

You must provide your insurance card at every visit and we ask that you tell us of
any changes to your address, phone number, employment status, or insurance
coverage. We will also ask for a copy of your driver’s license as this is standard
protocol for medical practices in Michigan. If you do not have the information
requested, i.e. insurance cards or driver’s license, we may ask you to reschedule
your appointment.

CO-PAYS, DEDUCTIBLES, AND NON-COVERED SERVICES

All co-payments, deductibles and non-covered services are due at the time of
service. We cannot waive co-pays or deductibles, as this would be a breach of
contract between you and your insurance carrier. It is your responsibility to know
your provisions for co pays and deductibles as this is a contract between you and
your insurance carrier. Our practice will not become involved in disputes between
you and your insurance carrier. All services may not be considered a covered
service by your insurance company. This then makes you financially responsible
for these services. It is necessary that you understand your healthcare is not
dictated by your health insurance carrier, but by what the physician feels
necessary to provide you the best care. If we schedule an elective surgery for
you, we will be checking with your insurance company. If it is found that
deductibles have not been satisfied or that co-pays will be owed, full payment of
these fees will be required prior to the surgery date.

CLAIM SUBMISSION

We will submit claims to all insurance companies in which we are participating
providers. Our staff will be more than willing to help you in submitting claims to
insurance companies that we do not participate with. Your insurance carrier may
require you to supply certain information directly to them. It is your responsibility
to comply with their request.
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